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List of Nominees to be voted upon at the Annual Meeting, Sunday, August 25, 2024

COUNCIL - Vice President - Naomi Tetzlaff (3 Years)

My name is Naomi Tetzlaff.  My family and I have been members at RLC for 25 years. I have been involved as a confirmation leader and 
children’s ministry. In February my husband and I had the opportunity to go to Guatemala with the team from RLC. I am looking forward to 
serving the congregation and community of RLC.

COUNCIL - Care and Small Groups - Pam McCulloch (2 years)

I have been a member of RLC for almost 41 years. During that  time I have had the opportunity to be a part of children’s and youth 
ministry, Bell Choir, church council (three times), endowment committee, call committee for Pastor Hans Jorgenson, nominating committee 
(twice), Small Group planning and a Small Group, Prayer Team, Prayer Shawl Ministry, Central Park Tutor, currently a member of a Small 
Group that started during Covid and continues weekly on zoom,  Scripture reading and communion serving and other opportunities guided 
by the Holy Spirit. But more importantly I am a member of a community that has supported me in times of joy and times of sadness. My 
church family is very important to me and as the Council Liaison for Care and Small Groups I hope to continue to use gifts given me by our 
Heavenly Father to further the opportunities of RLC members to be a part of Care and Small Groups.

COUNCIL - Children, Youth, and Family - Nancy Brown (2 years)

My name is Nancy Brown, and my husband and I have been members at RLC for over 20 years. We have three sons who are 18, 16, and 
13 years old. I am also an 8th grade math teacher. I was involved with RLC Kids when our children were young, and I have been involved in 
the Confirmation program for the past 6 years as a Confirmation Leader or Lenten mentor. I have really enjoyed getting to know the youth 
in our congregation and being a part of our youth program.

COUNCIL - Membership Engagement - Dot Probst (2 Years)

Hello Friends! Upon my arrival in the Commons in April of 2003, 21 years ago, I experienced piano jazz music. Enchanted and touched, 
I am still hanging around. I thoroughly enjoy our congregation’s artists and those we invite, all our cooperative creative endeavors, and the 
progressive, servant nature of our people.

I have served in the following leadership roles: The Discipleship Task Force; The Beyond Damascus Lenten Devotional Challenge; 
Youth Mentorship; The Design Team for 12 years, (I designed the concept of the baptismal font, rendered the Facility Team’s concept for 
the Coffee Café and wrote the grant for its furniture); Was a founding member of Our Neighbors and Me (ONAM); Served on the Mission 
and Outreach Team for 5 years; Presented several Adult Ed Hour talks; Created the concept for the Justice Festival, and I am a 2003 Luther 
Seminary MA Education Leadership graduate and Professional Architect. I have also had several essays published in Gather, the quarterly 
magazine of the ELCA Lutheran Women’s Ministry.

I look forward to offering my service to our Congregation as a Council Member!

Finance Committee - Rebecca Field (3 Years)

My husband Brent and I, and our daughters Jaelyn and Kyrie have been members of RLC for just over 8 years. When we moved to 
Roseville we were looking for a family-friendly church, and we loved the mission and vision of RLC! With children, we appreciate the focus 
on serving our neighbors, and have enjoyed becoming involved in the church community. I have had the opportunity to be an instructor at 
VBS, serve on the Children, Youth and Family Ministry Team and the Development Strategy Task Force, and most recently served on the 
Executive Committee. I enjoy being active and you may catch me running around the streets of Roseville. My husband and I love to travel 
and spend time outside with family and friends. Professionally, I am a partner at CliftonLarsonAllen, a public accounting firm and have 
been there 20 years serving nonprofit organizations. I feel that my background and passion will allow me to make an impact within the 
Finance Committee to ensure our financial health can support the amazing work we are doing at RLC and I look forward to serving in this 
new capacity. 

Endowment Committee - Carrie Hefte Hanton - (3 Years)

Carrie Hefte Hanton and her children have been members since 1988. She served on council from 2019 – 2021 and was council liaison 
to the Endowment Committee during that time. In 2021, she was elected to the Endowment Committee for a 3-year term and is currently 
serving as secretary. Carrie was a member of the Constitution and Bylaws Task Force in 2021- 2022. In 2023, she joined the RLC team 
that tutors at Central Park Elementary and thoroughly enjoyed her time tutoring kindergarteners this past school year. Professionally, 
Carrie graduated from the University of Minnesota Law School and after working at a law firm for five years, she spent the next 33 years 
in the law department at Wells Fargo practicing intellectual property law, retiring in 2022. Carrie would like to serve another 3 years on 
the Endowment Committee in order to work on increasing the congregation’s awareness of the Endowment Fund and the many worthy 
projects that it funds. 

Endowment Committee - Audra Engebretson - (3 Years)

Hello, I’m Audra Engebretson and I will be serving my second term on the Endowment Committee. I live in Roseville with my husband 
Brent and have two children Anders and Emma. We have been members since 2011.

Endowment Committee - Mona Lackore - (3 Years)

My husband (Ron Adkins) and I joined RLC about two years ago. We moved here from Willmar in 2021, after I retired from my career 
as a lawyer. My legal work focused on representing low-income individuals, first in civil work with Legal Services, and later in criminal, 
commitment, and child protection cases as a Public Defender. I was active in my church in Willmar (Bethel Lutheran), including singing in 
the choir, serving on church council, and serving on various committees. I look forward to getting more involved at Roseville Lutheran, as 
well!

Nominating Committee - Bob Bergstrom (2 Years)

Bob Bergstrom is a retired St. Paul Public Schools English teacher and has been a proud member of RLC since 2006 along with his wife, 
Marj. He enjoys being a regular at Men’s Bible Study, coordinating RLC Reads, tutoring at Central Park Elementary, serving at the Lenten 
Soup Suppers, delivering Meals on Wheels, assisting at the Sunday services, serving on the Inclusion Task Force and Immigration Team, and 
tagging along as a choir groupie on their last two European tours. Bob was a part of the Nominating Committee several years ago, and it 
was so much fun he decided to try it again.

Nominating Committee - Brad Mennicke (2 Years)

My name is Brad Mennicke, our family (Michelle and Amelia) joined the RLC community about 10 years ago. I’ve been involved in some 
of the past Praise RLC campaigns, and other church activities. Our family really enjoys the strong youth program RLC has to offer, and has 
always appreciated the pastoral staff’s engaging sermons. I’m a computer engineer helping develop the chips that go into Medtronic’s pace 
makers. Some other things about me: we live in Como Park, I went to 12 years of Lutheran school, graduated from Concordia Academy, and 
I enjoy unique coffee beans. I look forward to serving on the nominating committee.


